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Apparatus
Find out when the new apparatus are going to be delivered!
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Computer Update
Lots of important items this month concerning this area.


 8
Looking Back.....
With 10 years of record-keeping, we can now look back 10 years!

It’s hard to believe it will be officially spring in three weeks.  It seems like we’re still waiting for winter to hit.  Anyway, since we skipped the February newsletter, this one is twice as big, so grab a soda, coffee, cigarette, or whatever your habit, and read away.
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Stations
The Station 52 weight room will be moved out to the bay sometime in the next month.  The room will then be converted over to a quiet/TV room as an alternative to “get away” from the mainstream crowd.  This was decided based on input received at the last staff meeting.

You can tell it’s almost spring because of the sometimes wonderful odors permeating the air around Station 51.  This is caused from a backup of our septic tank.  As most of you already realize, the soil in the valley is some of the poorest in the area and just can’t handle an elevated water table.  There are several contributing factors some of which we have no control of.  Those that we do are as follows.  For example, No washing of apparatus or personal vehicles in the bays (unless it is near or below freezing outside), taking shorter showers, and rinsing  all the dishes at one time instead of letting the water run the entire time you wash them, just to name a few.  We had the system pumped a couple of weeks ago, but this is just a stop-gap measure until the water table recedes or a more permanent solution is found.  As a side note, plans are still moving forward on a sewer system for Smith Valley.  Residents met the other night to discuss options.  There will be a petition circulated among the community polling residents who will be willing to support such an endeavor.  This process will be underway next week.  We’ll have to wait and see what happens.

A quick note on Station 52.  Just because the building is in the middle of a mild renovation doesn’t mean that crew duties can be put aside.  We have become real slack in our responsibilities lately and that needs to stop.  I know some individuals think they’re being paid to just fight fires, but we must realize that this is just one small part of our overall jobs.  There are many other equally important responsibilities and contrary to popular belief, crew duties is one of them. 

Plymovent update:  Last month our Plymovent system went down at Station 51.  This was because of a faulty wire inside the control box which took almost a week to diagnose.  Anyway, the reason I mention this is that when they were here working on it, they installed a manual “ON” switch.  The switch is installed on the box in the far northeast corner of the front bay.  What this does for us is allows us to turn on the fan without having to start a truck.  Normally this would be of little use since the system automatically kicks on when it senses the heat from the exhaust.  But, the system is on a timer and automatically shuts down after a short period, so, where it would be handy is if you’re running the truck inside (for a pump test for example) and the system shuts down.  You can then manually turn the system back on without having to shut the truck down and re-starting it.

Finally!!!! We now have our own air compressor system to fill our SCBA tanks.  Thanks to the persistence of Lieutenant Marsh, the dream has become reality.  We can even fill to our cascade capacity of 6000 pounds!!  See Lieutenant Marsh or any officer for a training if you haven’t had one yet.

It’s been over a month now, but if you’ve been really asleep, you probably don’t know we have the Centrex system up and running at both stations.  With this system came a bunch of new phone numbers.  The office number for headquarters remained the same (888-8337) as well as Station 52’s crew line (888-2338).  The crew line at Station 51 changed to 859-6073.  These are the only numbers you need to remember as they will “ring down” to the next available line if one is busy.  The fax line also changed to 859-6077.  Please make a note of it. (couldn’t resist)
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Funny Story:
Some of you will probably remember the pair of eyeglasses that sat on top of the soda machine at Station 51 for around 3 months.  Well, the other day, Joe Settles was walking by, noticed them, and picked them up.  He then said “Oh, there they are”
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Apparatus
Well the good news is, is that the rescue and tanker are being built as we speak.  The bad news is, is that they are running behind and will not have either ready for the FDIC show later this month.   As of right now, the delivery date for the tanker is April 15th and the rescue April 17th.   More info on this as it develops.

Good news! Engine 52 now has its very own set of EMS certification numbers (due to ALS certification).  It will be forever known as “1693” by the state.  The engine will be decaled to indicate such.

Much of the equipment for the new apparatus is in and we’ve started extensive  training for it.  There will many trainings dedicated to just this over the next several months.

You’ve probably noticed that the boat is in and parked in one of the bays at Station 52.  Again, this is a new piece of equipment and training on it has begun as well.  Tactical 52 will be outfitted with a hitch and this is what we will use to pull it with.  “Boat 52”, A.K.A. “SS White River”   :)

The next topic isn’t really apparatus, but it deals with driving.  As per our current department policy, no one is to respond to the scene P.O.V.  This includes mutual-aid runs.  There are exception though.  See the policy manual for details.

The new Chief’s car is in.  It is a 1994 Ford Crowne Victoria.  Many individuals have volunteered their time in order to get it ready for use.  Thanks goes to all those who helped.  Division Chief Brown will then take the Jeep for his division which will in turn allow us to convert the pick up truck back into the grass rig, which as of the printing of this newsletter, has been done.  Grass 51 is now back in regular service as a grass rig!

As you probably already know, we are (or will be shortly) selling the current Tanker 52 and Rescue 51.  We have received direction from the Chief’s office not to make any unnecessary repairs or purchases regarding these two pieces of equipment.  There are two known issues as of this date that you should know about, if not already.  Tanker 52’s gas gauge does not work properly.  You will need to pay attention to the last time it was fueled.  It needs to be filled about every 100 miles or so.  Rescue 51’s fuel tank transfer no longer works.  This is the mechanism that switches the fuel disbursement from tank to tank.  The mechanism is stuck on only one tank.  The fuel gauge DOES work though and is accurate.  You just need to be cognizant of the fact that you only have that one tank.  The switch in the cab does nothing when you depress it.
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Miscellaneous

* A department-wide camping trip has been tentatively scheduled for May 22, 23, & 24.  If you’re caught working that weekend, DON’T WORRY!!!  There will be more scheduled throughout the year!   It will probably be at Mounds or McCormick’s Creek.  Please forward any ideas or suggestions that you have for this trip to Lori Roberts or Kim Clawson.  Also, please let them know if you plan on going!  EVERYONE IS WELCOME!!!!!!

Be sure to check your paycheck to be sure that enough federal tax is being taken out.  See Kim if you need to make an adjustment.

Also, along the line of taxes, we just received notice from our payroll consultants that all employers are required to have a separate form on file for your state taxes.  This, of course, we did not know.  Anyway, once Kim gets them in, she will place one in each person’s mailbox.  Please fill it out and return it before 3/15/98.  In finding this out, we also found out that you may have more withheld on your State and Local taxes as some of you have chosen to do with your Federal.  If you have any questions, please see/call Kim ASAP.

If someone, ie the UPS person, makes a delivery, be sure to check the invoice to make sure we’re getting what you’re signing for.  We were almost shorted last month.

In response to this year’s goal setting meeting, we will be making more available all policy and SOG changes as they are released.  They will be available in a binder and be out with the paychecks.  When you come to get your check, be sure to make a copy of any policies or SOG’s.  I will also list the ones updated, changed, or added for the last month in the newsletter itself.  They will be in a separate section toward the end of the newsletter.

Speaking of the goal setting meeting, this year’s was once again a successful one.  We had available to us a fantastic facility thanks to the Community Church of Greenwood as well as the fine hospitality of our Auxiliary and their art of fine taco making!  Thanks to all those who could make it to one of the days and participate in shaping the future of our department.  The senior staff met a few weeks ago and broke down the results of the meeting and assigned goals and tasks to achieve.  Although not nearly as many as last year, some of the same deficiencies as well as strengths appeared this year.  All of the issues were addressed again at the regular staff meeting in February.  If you were unable to attend and would like minutes from the goal setting meeting, see Kim for a copy.

Carbon Monoxide Notification Forms are now in duplicate.  Give one copy to the occupant and the other gets attached to your fire report.

Remember also, if you are dispatched on a fire alarm and are disregarded enroute by the alarm company, the first-due engine should continue non-emergent for a report.  Advise the occupant that there could be a charge for multiple false alarms.

Congratulations to Mr and Mrs. Brian Griffith on the birth of the their baby girl Elizabeth Rose born on Saturday, February 14th (yep, Valentines day!)  She weighed in at 6lbs 12oz.

Keep in the back of your mind that we need a copy of any new or renewed certifications you receive.  Stop by Station 51 and make a copy.  We keep these on file in your personnel record.

Steve Rowland has taken on the project of updating the map books.  Please give him your support.  On-duty crews may be asked to drive the district to work on the maps.  Thanks to Steve for taking on this painstaking, never-ending project.

It hasn’t happened recently, but there were several individuals getting into the habit of “clearing” an intersection on the radio.  This is not an accepted practice.  We should not, and shall not, drive in such a way as to necessitate this practice.  Remember DUE REGARD.

FYI:  There is a student at Center Grove Elementary School who has multiple health problems including Cystic Fibrosis.  When this child is ill, it would be in his best interest to be transported to Riley Children’s Hospital.  This is per family and physician request.  I advised them I would pass it along.  The school has been instructed to advise our crews of this information upon their arrival.

There also is a gal in our district who has a severe latex allergy.  So severe that doctors expect her to cardiac arrest the next time she comes in contact.  She has one small child at home that is too young to give instructions to responding personnel.  So, she has been instructed to place a fluorescent sign on her front door advising of this condition for our benefit.  There will also be instructions to guide us to latex-free equipment which she will have, most likely on top of her refrigerator.  There are many items that are made of latex, some we don’t even think of, ie ET Tubes, the straps on oxygen masks, etc.  So just be aware.

Due to the recent vacancies in three of the officer positions, the openings were posted and then filled according to policy.  The following are the individuals selected and their positions:

Joel Thacker, promoted to Captain of Special Operations.

This left an opening in Joel’s former position, Lieutenant of EMS Training, so this was awarded to Joe Settles as a promotion.

Chad Abel, promoted to Lieutenant of Special Operations Training.

Jeff Wilson, promoted to Lieutenant of the Reserve Division.

We would like to thank all of those who participated in the application process as well as those who were selected.  Good luck in your new endeavors!  All four take their positions on March 1st.

Also in light of the recent goal setting meeting, it was noted that we needed to restructure our training division.  After much discussion, it was decided that the entire division would be headed up by a captain with two lieutenants assisting.  This change in job description was welcomed by Captain Thacker as well as the two new training lieutenants.  They will together act as a cohesive team to develop a training program for the fire department.  Captain Thacker will oversee the division as a whole and  also be directly responsible for the fire training aspect.

Attention Smokers......There have been several complaints this past month of “multiple” cigarette butts littering the lawns and bays of both stations.  Smoking in the buildings and on the grounds is a privilege and can (and will) be taken away if this practice continues.  There are several butt cans available to use, so lets make a concerted effort not to abuse this privilege.

There is a new committee consisting of Division Chief Pell, Captain Slauter, and Captain Thacker that is investigating the possibilities of “permanent” station assignments for individuals.  If you have input or would like to serve on this committee, please see Division Chief Pell.

We need to make every attempt to use proper fireground communications when functioning on a scene.   This would include the use of sector assignments and benchmark goals when and where appropriate.  Using an individual’s name on the radio is not a widely accepted practice.

The new accountability system is just about ready for implementation.  We will be using a three tag system compared to the single tag system we have been using.   Most of the tags are in and training under way.  If you are not at familiar with the system, be sure to contact Captain Slauter for details.  The Battalion Chief’s also have a new “Accountability/Command Board” to track movement on the fireground.  It is located in Battalion 5.

FYI:  Brian Sauer, Thom Hord, and Rob Pickett are no longer with this agency.  Also, Bob Cesnik and Brian Griffith, both paramedics, have been hired into the Reserve Program.  Scott Weigle and Jerrod Myer both have been promoted from Reserve to Compensated.  Congratulations Bob, Brian, Scott, and Jerrod!!!!

Dan Reed has requested and received a 90 day General Leave of Absence.  This was effective February 1st and continue through May 1st. 

Don’t forget FDIC this month.  It starts March 16th and runs through March 22nd.  You can still get a ticket by calling 1-888-835-3342. (unless you’re reading this after the event is over!)

I gave out some bad information the other day and I apologize.  Paramedics must work at least 50 hours per month in order to receive the monthly stipend of $125.  This need not be all on the paramedic engine as it is nearly impossible to corrdinate everyone’s schedule so no two paramedics are working at any one time.

Unless your an authorized repair person, you probably shouldn’t take it upon yourself to repair certain types of equipment.  Especially such things as airpacks, and chemical sensors, for example.  Some of these items are still under warranty which will be voided if we don’t take the proper steps involved in a repair.  If you’re in doubt about a piece of equipment, then contact Lieutenant McKee for direction.

Coming up on May 3rd, 1998, we will be establishing a new program within the department.  It is called the Battalion Aide Program.  This will be for individuals who would be willing to ‘ride along’ with the Battalion Chief and function in this capacity.  The role of a Battalion Aide is many.  Such tasks include map reading, computer access (when available), personnel accountability, fireground operation assistance, etc.  The program will be offered to members of the Auxiliary, cadets, and anyone else who would be interested.  More information on this as the date nears.

Last month, the Battalion Chief was taken off the standard MVA response for several reasons.  The seven other people and 3 apparatus already responding should be able to adequately handle 95% of these runs.  The company-level officer of the first arriving piece of equipment will oversee scene operations.  If, upon arrival, it is determined more help is needed, the Battalion may then be called out (of course with any other needed resources).  The Battalion Chief should be automatically be dispatched on any report of a tactical or serious MVA.  If not, or on any call he/she wishes, the Battalion Chief may elect to respond.  This should be looked upon as a resource and not as “I wonder why he’s coming”.  He/she can always be disregarded if not needed.

House Fund Update:  Good news:  BOTH televisions are now paid off in full.  Bad news:  Our account is just about empty.  Reason:  Montgomery Ward finally caught up with us and demanded final restitution on the TV’s.  As you may remember, we signed up for what we thought was a revolving account and would pay the TV’s off over time.  Well, we actually signed up for the only type of commercial credit they offered, the non-revolving kind.  It’s basically like an American Express account, you have to pay the total amount one month after the purchase.  An unidentified source told us on the side to just send in $100 a month until they catch up with you.  Well, that was almost a year ago and it’s time to pay the piper.  (I’m sure it has nothing to do with that chapter 13 thing they’re wading through right now :)  Anyway, we might need to lay low for a couple months to get the account built back up before we make our next purchase (which is still up for a vote)  More on this later...

Be sure to read the important memo from Chief Dutton regarding shift work and our duties and expectations while here.

Reminder:  ALL communications with outside agencies  goes through Chief Dutton first to be approved.

The push to get an 800mhz radio system in Johnson County has received recent political backing by County Commissioner Bill Walker.  We will be kept posted on upcoming meetings regarding this issue as we are remaining actively involved.

If someone from the public should call requesting information regarding the Rural/Metro People Care Program, have them call back during normal business hours to talk to a Chief Officer.

Next staff meeting is scheduled for March 25th and 26th at 1300hrs both days at Station 51.

Division Chief Pell will be out of town from March 1st through March 6th.  Direct issues normally directed to him to any of the other chief officers.
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Computer Update
There have been some big changes in the way we do things computer-wise this past month.  If you haven’t read the “Firehouse Software Update” memo yet, you should.  It contains detailed information on the latest changes.  To sum it up:

We now generate a fire report (for NIFRS purposes) for each and every call, regardless of the type.  You can still start an EMS report as usual, but the last tab on the report will require you to do a Fire Report as well.  Just simply click on it and fill in the blanks.  (Most of the info will already be transferred over, ie unit and staff detail, so you won’t need to enter things twice.)  Be sure to save both your EMS and your fire report when done.

I have posted the most common “Type of Situation Found” codes on the CRT of each computer (that’s the screen for you non-computer geeks).  Anyway, it lists the most common situations and the codes WE want you to use.  For example, since there is no specific code for MVA, WE will ALL use code 30, Rescue call.  Take a moment a peruse the list.

Remember how we used to use WR for the station code?  Not any more.  The problem requiring us to do this is fixed.  Now you can actually enter 51 or 52!

Pay extra attention when entering personnel in under an activity screen.  The default hours and points have not always been working (program problem, I think?) properly, so just double check to see that they are what you want.  Remember, only OFF duty personnel get paid for the run, and in 1 hour increments.  They also receive 1 point for every hour.

When putting in vitals, be sure to blank-out the temperature section (unless you actually took it of course).  The default 98.6 can’t be changed (another program defect).  The medical direction has been wondering how we’ve been getting everyone’s temperature on runs.

Lieutenant Marsh has placed in the computer detailing schedules and fluid checks to automatically generate every so often.  If one should come up on your shift, complete the duty, then fill in the necessary blanks in the computer fields.  Be sure to also check the “completed” circle when done.

Our fire and EMS reports are now in full compliance with the state guidelines!!!  In fact, as of the other day, we just became one of the first departments in the state to send our NFIRS reports in electronically!!! (and it was actually easy).

One last MAJOR item of importance.  When you respond on an EMS run and make patient contact FIRST, you must do an EMS report on that patient, even if all you do is say Hi and the ambulance crew walks in.  This is still legally considered first patient contact and we should cover ourselves the best way we can.  Also, the fire department, not EMAS Ambulance Service (who we contract for ambulance transport) is in charge of the scene as a whole.  Where this mainly applies is to multi-patient MVAs or MCI’s.  We must do an EMS report on each patient in which we have patient contact.  If the ambulance crew initiates patient care, then you DO NOT need to do an EMS report.  What we will do in multi-patient situations where we have a mixed bag of patients and no patient contacts, is this:  simply do an EMS report for each patient in which we had initial patient care, then, in your FIRE report (which you only need to do one time for the whole run) state exactly what you had.  For example, you could state that you had a total of 8 patients, 4 were treated by our agency and transported, and 4 were treated and transport both by EMAS Ambulance.  You can also explain other details of the call, ie accident cards, fuel spill, etc.  So, in essence, the fire report is the Master run report detailing the scene, and the attached EMS reports detail each patient we had initial patient care.

Whew! got that? hope so, my fingers are getting tired!

Attendance is now being tracked in the computer in each individual’s personnel file.  If you would like a copy of your attendance record at any time, see a line or battalion officer.  OFFICERS:  See me on this if you haven’t had the training on it yet.

In the next few weeks, you will be getting a computer-generated “Personnel File Data Sheet” in your fire station mailbox.  This will include most of the data we have on file for you at this time.  Please check it over, make any changes, and turn it back in to the office.

The laptop computer mount has been ordered for the Battalion Car and will be installed as soon as it arrives.  At that time, we will begin using the laptop on runs, pre-plans etc as well as have the capability to send pages, connect to remote computers and even the internet if need be.   Division Chief Brown has access to a laptop computer as well for use on-site during pre-plans, inspections, and walk-throughs.

As a result again of both this year’s as well as last year’s goal setting meeting, we are evaluating E-mail software.  This time, we’re looking at a completely in-house system.  There are several advantages to this.  Largely, speed of access to your mail was a big concern.  We are down to two software packages.  What we are looking for is an in-house system that resides on our server that is easy and quick to use as well as allows certain functions.  These functions include, multiple E-mails, notification of new E-mail upon log-in, and the capability of cut, copy, and pasting.  Hopefully, we’ll have a program chosen sometime during this month and begin training on it soon thereafter.

OK, time for a quick quote:

Quote of the day:

      “ The early bird gets the worm, but the second mouse gets the cheese”

Not sure what reminded me of that, but it reminded me of something else.  I believe the mouse problem at Station 51 is no longer.  I’d like to thank Lieutenant Mckee for his ingenious trapping skill in catching our little furry friend.  There have been no more sighting reports since that dark day in mouse world.
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Auxiliary Corner

* Easter Egg Hunt, station 52, April 4, 1pm.  Sign up on posters at either station!


* Plans are underway for the 1998Strawberry Festival.  However, it’s still undecided if we will have it or not - many factors figure into this.  Watch for flyers on the next meeting (possibly 2nd week of March).


* Upcoming night out:  Saturday, March 14.  Dinner at Outback at 5:30 and then ???  Let Kim know if you’re going so we can be sure to get enough tables.


* CPR class scheduled for April 19 will be instructed by Ray Werts.  This will be open to the public, as well as our employees.  Cost for the public is $30 + books.  See Lori Pell for more information.

BIRTHDAYS!!
Happy belated February birthday to:


4 - Chief Dutton


9 - Kim Clawson


10 - Jason Tibbetts


13 - Eric Brown


15 - Joe Boggs


22 - Mike Phillips


26 - Jeff Wilson


27 - Kevin Johnson

Happy March Birthday to:


1 - Dave Kelley


7 - Andy Martindale


14 - Jeremy Pell


18 - Rick Cooley


20 - Steve Rowland


22 - Jeff Smith


28 - Dana Alexander


30 - Robert Crocker

Did You Know....?

That the best time to buy a car is during the last two days of the month and the last two working hours of the dealership?

Reprinted from the Bottom Line Magazine - January, 1998


[image: image7.wmf]
Policies, SOG’s, and TRG Updates

The following is a new section starting with this month’s newsletter.  As you may recall from the goal setting meeting, we are attempting to improve the flow of communication.  One way to do that, is to assure that each employee has access to the latest copies of the polices, SOG’s, and TRG’s.  So, to make this happen, we will not only have the latest copies available for pick up with the checks, but we will post them on the bulletin boards at each station, as well as print the list of updates here in this section of the newsletter.    Almost all of the SOG’s have been updated over the last year, so, we will be starting over with those manuals.  Meaning, you will receive a complete copy of the SOG’s within the next few weeks.  From then on, updates, additions, or changes will be listed here and released as needed.  The updated list for the month of February, effective March 1st, is as follows:

1)  Policy 106, Meetings

2)  Policy 110, Training
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Looking Back....5 Years........
March 2, 1993 -  Car 50 (we all remember that vessel!) went to Nebraska to inspect the new engine (now Engine 51).
March 13, 1993 - Troy Wymer was almost eaten as he was determined to be the weakest of the species as he and four others were trapped in a Blizzard on Montegle Mountain in Tennessee.
March 25th, 1993 -  This one’s also for Troy:  IU won their game on this day and were going to the final “8” (and Valentine wasn’t the ref!)

March 30th, 1993 - Got a sneak peak of the new engine (now Engine 51) as it passed through Indianapolis on the way to Cincinnati for the F.D.I.C. show.
Looking Back....10 Years...........

Wow, it’s hard to believe we’ve been keeping daily records now for 10 years!!! So here’s what was happening 10 years ago this month....

March 3rd, 1988 - Began pre-planning the new library on State Road 135.  (became the White River Library as we know it today)

March 10, 1988 - Engine 51 (then, a 1981 Chevy pumper) went to Carefree North to pass out donation letters.

March 15, 1988 - Engine 53 (now Tanker 52) returned from RPI after being refurbished.

March 24, 1988 -  Work continued on the new bunk room (which was later removed in 1995 during the last remodel).  Painted walls and stained trim.

Wish Kim good luck on her knee surgery on March 3rd.  We all hope she bounces back quickly!  Please give her your support when she returns to work.

Last minute entry:  There has been a problem with the ring-down feature of our phone system.  Ameritech is aware of the problem and should have it fixed on March 4th.

For sale:  Brand-new (not even built yet!) computer.  I have some of the parts already, just need to finish it.  The specs are listed below.  Many of the items can be upgraded if desired.  See me if interested.

- 200Mhz processor

- 32Meg of RAM

-2.1GB Hard drive

-20X CD ROM drive

-1.44MB Floppy drive

-4MB video card

-33.6K fax/data modem

-Sound card w/ speakers

-Keyboard and mouse

-Windows 95 software

$799
(a monitor can be added for about $200 more)

Well, now that you’re tired of reading, and quite frankly, I’m getting tired of typing, I’ll part with an advertisement for an actual product that was for-sale in a magazine I just read.  The advertisement is below.  Till next month, be safe and have fun.......    


- Scott
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